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WYNNE-EDWARDS, V. C., AND OTHERS. Notes on birds, 1937-1938. 21st Ann. Rept. 
Prov. Quebec Soc. Protect. Birds, 4-8, 1938.--Many unusual notes of birds near 
Quebec, including two American Egrets in September and a numbex of Wood 
Thrushes singing in May and June. 

Y•.M•.SnIN•., Marquis Y. Die Lebensweise einiger wenig bekannter Sylviiden aus 
Ostasien. Journ. f. Ornith., 86: 497-515, text-fig. 1-10, Oct. 1938. 

THE FIFTY-SEVENTH MEETING OF THE A. O. U. 

T}{E Fifty-seventh Stated Meeting of the American Ornithologists' Union will be 
held in Berkeley, California, June 19 to 23, 1939. •Ieadquarters will be at the Uni- 
versity of California where the business sessions on June 19 and the public meetings 
on June 20 and 21 will be held. On June 22, sessions for the presentation of papers 
will be continued at the California Academy of Sciences in San Francisco. Shortly 
following the appearance of this notice, titles and abstracts of papers for the pro- 
gram should be submitted to the Secretary, Dr. Lawrence E. Hicks. For Friday 
and Saturday, June 23 and 24, field trips axe planned which it is hoped will give 
opportunity to eastern bird students to see something of Pacific Coast bird life. 
Since 1915, when the Union last met in the San Francisco Bay region, the Bay Bridge, 
connecting San Francisco and Berkeley, and the Golden Gate Bridge have been 
completed. New buildings have been exected at the California Academy of Sciences 
and at the University of California whexe the Museum of Vertebrate Zoology now 
occupies new quarters. The 1939 San Francisco World's Fair opened in February 
of this year and reduced fares to the coast have been announced by railway com- 
panies. Thus, it is hoped that many members will find inducement to attend the 
Fifty-seventh Meeting.--A•.DEN H. MI•.•.ER, Museum of Vertebrate Zoology, Berkeley, 
California. 


